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Sangha Members Unite Harmoniously and

the Way-place Flourishes—
DRBA Holds Sangha Meetings
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On October 27, at Daoyuan Hall in the City of Ten Thousand Buddhas
(CTTB), the Sangha of Dharma Realm Buddhist Association (DRBA)
officially convened the 1% Annual Sangha Meeting, the second great

gathering of DRBA Sangha since the preliminary Sangha meetings held
at CTTB on June 11 and 18, 2003. Bhikshus, Bhikshunis, Shramaneras
and Shramanerikas from DRBA branch monasteries either came in per-
son or participated via conference call. The Abbot of CTTB, Dharma
Master Lyu, chaired the meetings. Following the Sangha method of
threefold announcements to pass motions, several important resolutions

were made.
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The draft procedures for Sangha Meetings were approved through
harmonious consensus within the Sangha.

There were four vacancies for Sangha Directors for 2004: Two va-
cancies were available to Bhikshus and two to Bhikshunis. The Sangha
elected Bhikshus Jin Chan and Jin Pei and Bhikshunis Heng Syin and
Heng Mao as new Sangha Directors to the DRBA Board.

The term and procedures for the election and removal of Sangha

Directors of DRBA were also approved.

During the Sangha Meeting, the Sangha reached consensus in many
areas, engaged in vigorous discussion and considered every issue carefully.
The members of the Sangha all reaffirm the importance of the meeting
and agreed that the DRBA Sangha shall meet at least twice a year. DM
Lyu commented that to him, the ideal Sangha involves democracy and
selecting people based on their abilities for the public good. He believes
that in the short four months since the preliminary DRBA Sangha meet-
ing in June, there have been many positive changes. Everyone needs to
work together as we proceed on solid footing and at a reasonable pace.
He feels that everyone should be concerned about Sangha affairs, and
that there should be more communication between the two assemblies
of the Sangha. May the Sangha’s harmony and development perpetuate
the Proper Dharma in the world.
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After the DRBA Sangha meeting in June, all members of the CTTB
Sangha (both men and women) agreed to recite the Bodhisattva Precepts
together every half month, beginning in July. After the recitation, the
CTTB Sangha meets for half an hour so every Sangha member has an
opportunity to contribute his/her opinions to support and improve the
City of Ten Thousand Buddhas. This has improved the communication
between the men’s side and the women’s side. Since September 28, man-
agers from Tathagata Monastery and Joyous Giving House have held a
weekly CTTB Development Meeting to coordinate matters in a fair and
objective manner for the sake of the future development. In October, a
suggestion box was placed in the Patriarchs Hall to quickly process and
facilitate requests and suggestions.

Hight years after the Venerable Master entered nirvana, the Sangha
and laity are delighted to see democratic management in the monastery.
With everyone’s hard work and genuine effort, things have improved in
many ways. Through rational communication, the City of Ten Thousand
Buddhas’ administration will surely become well organized in the future.
The sincere and open cooperation of the fourfold assembly generates a
rejuvenating energy. These are signs of rebuilding the traditions of the
Way. May 2004 be a better and brighter year for us!
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